122

is with the second

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZED BY THE BOARD OF THE DURHAM PUBLIC LIBRARY IN ITS REGULAR MEETING ON APRIL 28, 1964.

The Boards of the Durham Public Library and the Stanford Warren Public Library have agreed that in order to give the best possible library service to the residents of the city and county at the least cost, the two libraries should be merged into a single system. The Boards of both libraries are now seeking to bring this about.

At the meeting of the Board of the Durham Public Library on April 28, 1964, in anticipation of the merger, and to reassure the staffs of the two libraries and the governing bodies of the city and county, its members resolved unanimously that the knowledge and skills of the present staff members of the two libraries should be utilized wherever they are needed and wherever they can be used to the best advantage in the library system. It was the expressed sentiment of the Board, moreover, that no member of the staff of either library should lose his position because of the merger.